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CALL TO ORDER: Park Board President/Committee Chairperson Marvin Reyes, called the 

meeting of the Decennial Committee on Efficiency to order at 6:00 P.M. on 
December 5, 2024; at the Frasor Center.   

  
ROLL CALL:                                COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Marvin Reyes  
  Larry Schuldt 
  John Berge 

  Greg Nickrent  
COMMIITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT: None 

  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: On a motion by Reyes and a second by Nickrent, it was moved to approve the 

minutes of the October 14, 2024 meeting.  Upon a roll call vote, the following 
voted aye:  Berge, Nickrent, Reyes, and Schuldt. 

 
 
EFFICIENCY REPORT: The Committee reviewed the proposed Efficiency Report, after approval will 

be sent to Whiteside Count.  After several minutes of discussion, on a motion 
by Nickrent and a second by Berge, it was moved to approve the report as 
presented.  Upon a roll call vote, the following voted aye:  Berge, Nickrent, 
Reyes, and Schuldt.   

 
  
DEMOGRAPHICS: The Park District’s Emerald Hill, membership and program demographics were 

reviewed and discussed. 
 
 
COMMITTEE COMMENTS: Schuldt thanked the Committee for their work to produce the Efficiency 

Report.  Schuldt indicated that with the filing of the report, the requirements as 
set forth in 50 ILCS 70/1 have been fulfilled and as such, no further meetings 
are necessary.  As currently required, the Park District will not need to form 
another Decennial Committee on Efficiency for ten years.  

 
  
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 P.M. 
 
 


